
March 5, 2013

Mr. William J. Baer

Assistant Attorney General 

Antitrust Division

U.S. Department of Justice

950 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

Washington, DC 20530

Dear Mr. Baer:

Please find enclosed a Statement regarding the proposed merger of USAirways and American Airlines for your consideration and inclusion in any public docket which is established by DOJ for its review of this matter.  
As you know this merger if approved would create the largest US airline in history and reduce the number of air carriers to four major airlines with about 80% of the domestic market.  As such, this is a watershed event that could well determine if the era of robust airline price competition that began in 1978 with airline deregulation will survive, be transformed into a new oligopoly system that supports anticompetitive behavior, or revert to a pre-1978 public utility type regulated system. 
We intend to provide additional input and a legal analysis on behalf of airline passenger interests as more detailed information becomes available.  Should you or your staff wish to meet or have any questions on the enclosed, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  

We are also requesting pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act and President Obama’s Executive Orders on government transparency that we be provided with a copy of any submissions made by American, USAirways and other interested parties to DOJ on this matter.
 Thank you for your courtesies and consideration.

Sincerely,

Paul Hudson

President, FlyersRights.org
Executive Director, Aviation Consumer Action Project

800-662-1859 or 410-940-8934
240-391-1923 fax

pshudson@yahoo.com
acapaviation@yahoo.com
paul@flyersrights.org 

4411 Bee Ridge Rd. #274
Sarasota, Florida 34233

cc  Hon. Eric Holder, Attorney General
Enc.

